
           
 
 

Minutes of the Lions District 20-W 2019-2020  
Business Cabinet Meeting 
Saturday, February 8, 2019 

Holiday Inn Saratoga Springs 
 

I.  Attendance: 

Lion  Bentley, Barbara    

Lion  Brisee, Florence    

1VDG Brisee, Rick        

Lion Laurin, Pracilla   

3DVG Laurin, Rick 

Lion Marzano, Elizabeth 

Lion Maxin, Robert 

Lion McConchie, Holly 

PDG McDonald, John 

Lion Moore, Ed 

2VDG O’Hare, Michele 

Lion O’Mara, Bill 

DG Pike, Ed 

Lion Russell, Karen 

PDG Scott, Joan 

Lion Winkler, Jim 

Lion    , Mary Claire 

PDG Flisnik, Paula (via Facebook Live) 

PCC Whitney, Mark (via Facebook Live) 

 
II.  The meeting was called to order by District Governor Lion Ed Pike at 9:38am. 
 
III.  Pledge of Allegiance 
 
IV.  Lions Prayer 



 
 
V.  District Business: 

§ DG Ed Pike announced that there was a new, revised visitation schedule. 
§ Many club secretaries are not sharing the information they are receiving with the 

membership in their club. 
§ 2VDG Michele O’Hare related that she has been sending another letter to clubs for 

hearing aids.  She would like to see if it is possible to have the hearing chair positions 
listed online so that it is easier to contact those individuals directly. 

§ Emergency grants were discussed along with grants available to clubs from the Brandel-
Murphy Youth Foundation.  PDG Paula Flisnik spoke to the topic of LCIF Grants and how 
some of the rules and regulations have changed.  It was requested that PDG Paula get a 
summary of the LCIF grants and share it at the April 4th Cabinet Meeting and then share 
it will all of the clubs in the district. 

 
VI.  Cabinet Business: 

A.  Cabinet Minutes – Lion Barbara Bentley presented the minutes from the past 
cabinet meeting for approval.  DG Lion Ed Pike asked for a motion to accept the 
minutes. 
A motion was made by PDG Lion John McDonald to accept the minutes.  PDG Lions Joan 
Scott seconded it.  DG Lion Ed Pike asked for a vote and the motion unanimously 
passed. 
B.   Treasurer’s Report – In the treasurer’s absence, Lion Barbara Bentley presented the 
treasure’s report that was previously emailed to the cabinet.  DG Lion Ed Pike asked for 
a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. 
A motion was made by 2VDG Lion Michele O’Hare to accept the treasurer’s report.  PDG 
Lion John McDonald seconded it.  DG Lion Ed Pike asked for a vote and the motion 
unanimously passed. 

  
VII.  Nominations: 

A.  2VDG Lion Ricky Lauren 
Lion Karen Russell introduced Lion Ricky Lauren of the Chazy Lions Club. 
She read Lion Ricky’s resolution (copy attached) 
Lion Karen Russell made a motion to accept Lion Ricky Lauren as 2VDG.  It was seconded 
by PDG Lion Joan Scott.  DG Lion Ed Pike asked for a vote and the motion unanimously 
passed. 
B.  1VDG Lion Michele O’Hare 
PDG Lion Joan Scott introduced Lion Michele O’Hare of the Bethlehem Lions Club. 
She read Lion Michele’s resolution (copy attached) 
PDG Lion Joan Scott made a motion to accept Lion Michele O’Hare as 1VDG.  It was 
seconded by Lion Ricky Lauren.  DG Lion Ed Pike asked for a vote and the motion 
unanimously passed. 
C.  DG Rick Brisee 
PDG Lion John McDonald introduced Lion Rick Brisee of the Waterford Lions Club. 
He read Lion Rick’s resolution (copy attached) 
PDG Lion John McDonald made a motion to accept Lion Rick Brisee at DG.  It was 
seconded by 2VDG Lion Michele O’Hare.  DG Lion Ed Pike asked for a vote and the 
motion unanimously passed. 



  
VIII.  Other District Business: 

§ The next cabinet meeting has been rescheduled for Saturday, April 4th due to the Special 
Convention now scheduled for March 28th.  The program will be covering Service and 
Partnerships in the morning and then either Membership or PDG Lion Paula Flisnik will 
be holding Guiding Lion training for those interested in attending. 

§ 2VDG Lion Michele O’Hare announced that the golf tournament for Camp Badger would 
be held this year on August 15th in an attempt to keep the date away from the Lions 
Forum. 

§ The district will be looking to provide hearing protection again this year to the county 
fairs during their tractor pulls.  Four volunteers would be needed for each fair to hand 
out the ear plugs. 

§ Reminder that Screenings done, outside of NABA, need to be reported to KidSight 
International, Lions SEE and as a service project on LCI through MyLion.   

§ 2VDG Lion Michele O’Hare made the district aware that 552 pounds of cheater glasses 
were received at The Regional Food Bank.  NABA will be holding some of them and clubs 
can reach out to 2VDG Lion Michele if they know of those who cannot afford them. 

§ PDG Paula Flisnik reported that sorted eyeglasses can be brought to Walmart vision 
centers and LCI has a truck that will pick them up and bring them to NJ.  The club would 
still need to tally how many glasses were being sent. 

 
IX.  Special Motion: 

§ PDG Lion John McDonald made a motion for the Lions Clubs of District 20W to endorse 
1VP Douglas X. Alexander for President of Lions Club International.  It was seconded by 
2VDG Lion Michele O’Hare.  DG Lion Ed Pike asked for a vote and the motion 
unanimously passed. 

 
A motion was made by PDG Lion Joan Scott to adjourn the meeting and seconded by Lion Jim 
Winkler. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:53pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Lion Barbara Bentley 
Cabinet Secretary 
 

 

 
 


















